## **Newsletter Items:**

## **Dear Church Family**

Thank you, Church Family, for your love and support, prayers, cards and phone calls on the loss of my sister, Jean Good Tanner, in a car accident.

What a shock it was for me when my brother, Dale Good, called on Monday, August 17, 2020 at 10:30 p.m. to tell me the news.

It has taken awhile for this to sink in as she didn't want to give up driving at 89 years old. She made a bad choice, and it sounds like it was a survival. Her area was out of power for 6 days.

Prayers for my family in the next 4 weeks as memorial will be Nov. 8, 2020 at 2:00 p.m. in Marion, Iowa. Family from the area will be traveling in one day to attend this service. Graveside will be Monday, November 9, 2020. No time yet. Peter and I will not be going over.

Thank you again.

Love you all,

Lucy and Peter Rich

## Church Family,

Thank you for the surprise card shower for me on my 85th birthday. 52 cards received and 4 flower arrangements which all arrived in a 3-hour period. Even the guy who delivered from Buehler's came 2 times and said, what are you going to do. I didn't answer the questions. I told him this was the fourth arrangement. Thank you for your love, prayers, and support for helping Peter make this possible.

Peter came for the celebration on Sunday, September 20 and stayed in a hotel in Fairlawn until Wednesday, September 23, 2020.

Peter took me to the doctor on my birthday, Monday, September 21. Brought me home to eat lunch and rest up. At 4:00 p.m., brother-in-law Ken Rich came to pick me up. We went to Fairlawn by way of a detour to get there. Met Peter at the hotel and then went to Bob Evans for dinner.

Then Tuesday, September 22, Peter came at 4:00 and we went to dinner again and back to the hotel. Brought me home 9:00.

A very busy two-day celebrating my birthday. I feel very blessed and loved. Overwhelmed. Thank you again Peter, Ken Rich, and my church family. A wonderful time with family.

With Love,

Lucy Rich

Dear Friends at Emanuel UCC,

Thank you for the beautiful flowers you sent for my mom's funeral. It was very thoughtful of you. My mom loved her church and dearly loved her church friends. Thank you for giving her such a special place.

-Rod & Renee Skoglund and Family